
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

April 12, 2025 
Monthly Meeting 

 
Meeting was called to order at 8:32 by club President Shane Flanagan. 
 
Members present: Rickard – KF0SKV, Dave – WB0YXH, Sonja – KA0EZA, Gene – W0GLF, Shane – 
KE0APG, Gail – AA0GV, Andy – KF0CSI, Jerry – KF0THT, Aaron – KT0Q, Jeanna – KF0JKF, Bruce – K8UDH, 
Dale – WB0CNY, Terry - KF0ATX, Monty – NR0A, Ron – N0ZQR. 
 
Collin KF0TQR and Connor were in attendance. 
 
A motion was made to accept the minutes as presented on the website.  Aaron made a motion to 
accept. Bruce seconded. It was carried by the club. 
 
The Treasurer’s Report was read by Aaron. A motion was made by Monty to accept. Dave seconded. It 
was carried by the club. 
 
Committee Reports 
 
Testing Committee – Our next testing session will be at on May 17 at the Library. Testing is planned for 
1:15pm. VE’s should let Monty know they will be there and arrive by 1:00pm. We have been contacted 
by 2 potential candidates 
 
Repeater Reports – We’ve been having some 73 laptop dropouts. Aaron will visit the site after the 
meeting to double check the issues.  
 
Old Business 

 
Please look at the announcements to see the JotForm for the club contact sheet. This form is to help 
update the club information and will be published for club members only. There is a section on the 
form for you to say what information you want to share.  
 
New Business 
 
QSL.com hosts our club website. Monty made a motion that we make a donation of $150 to support 
the website. Terry seconded. It was carried by the club.  

Elkhorn Valley Amateur Radio 

Club 
P. O. Box 1033 
Norfolk, NE 68702-1033 

www.qsl.net/evarc 
 

http://www.qsl.net/evarc


 

 

 

 
Starting in 2026, Monty made a motion that we start a recurring donation of $100 per year to QSL.com. 
Dave seconded. It was carried by the club.  
 
Shane brought up discussion regarding the Neligh repeater. We are trying to determine who runs the 
system. We may have the opportunity to update it and add it to our network. Shane and Andy will 
report back next month.  
 
Additionally, there is a Repeater in Pilger that we will see if the owner would like to connect to our 
systems.  
 
2025 Summer Field Day – The club will host it at Shane’s house in Battle Creek. Club members should 
think of what items they would like to bring as far as equipment.  
 
Jerry won split the pot today. The total was $14 which he donated to the club. 
 
Future Dates 

 
Next Meeting – May 17th  
Testing – May 17th  
Field Day – June 28th-29th 
 
Meeting Adjourned at 9:30 am. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Aaron Mathis, KT0Q 

Treasurer/Secretary  

 


